
YEAR 2, PROPER 16, SATURDAY: MORNING 
PRAYER

The First Lesson. The Reader begins
A Reading from the Book of  Job
Job answered: “I loathe my life; I will give free 
utterance to my complaint; I will speak in the 
bitterness of  my soul. I will say to God, Do not 
condemn me; let me know why thou dost contend 
against me. Does it seem good to thee to oppress, to 
despise the work of  thy hands and favor the designs 
of  the wicked? Hast thou eyes of  flesh? Dost thou see
as man sees? Are thy days as the days of  man, or thy 
years as man’s years, that thou dost seek out my 
iniquity and search for my sin, although thou knowest 
that I am not guilty, and there is none to deliver out of
thy hand? Thy hands fashioned and made me; and 
now thou dost turn about and destroy me. Remember 
that thou hast made me of  clay; and wilt thou turn me 
to dust again? And if  I lift myself  up, thou dost hunt 
me like a lion, and again work wonders against me; 
thou dost renew thy witnesses against me, and increase
thy vexation toward me; thou dost bring fresh hosts 
against me. Why didst thou bring me forth from the 
womb? Would that I had died before any eye had seen 
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me, and were as though I had not been, carried from 
the womb to the grave. Are not the days of  my life 
few? Let me alone, that I may find a little comfort 
before I go whence I shall not return, to the land of  
gloom and deep darkness, the land of  gloom and 
chaos, where light is as darkness.”
The Reader concludes The Word of  the Lord.

The Second Lesson. The Reader begins
A Reading from the Gospel according to John
They went each to his own house, but Jesus went to 
the Mount of  Olives. Early in the morning he came 
again to the temple; all the people came to him, and he
sat down and taught them. The scribes and the 
Pharisees brought a woman who had been caught in 
adultery, and placing her in the midst they said to him, 
“Teacher, this woman has been caught in the act of  
adultery. Now in the law Moses commanded us to 
stone such. What do you say about her?” This they 
said to test him, that they might have some charge to 
bring against him. Jesus bent down and wrote with his 
finger on the ground. And as they continued to ask 
him, he stood up and said to them, “Let him who is 
without sin among you be the first to throw a stone at 
her.” And once more he bent down and wrote with his
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finger on the ground. But when they heard it, they 
went away, one by one, beginning with the eldest, and 
Jesus was left alone with the woman standing before 
him. Jesus looked up and said to her, “Woman, where 
are they? Has no one condemned you?” She said, “No 
one, Lord.” And Jesus said, “Neither do I condemn 
you; go, and do not sin again.” Again Jesus spoke to 
the Pharisees, saying, “I am the light of  the world; he 
who follows me will not walk in darkness, but will 
have the light of  life.” The Pharisees then said to him, 
“You are bearing witness to yourself; your testimony is
not true.” Jesus answered, “Even if  I do bear witness 
to myself, my testimony is true, for I know whence I 
have come and whither I am going, but you do not 
know whence I come or whither I am going. You 
judge according to the flesh, I judge no one. Yet even 
if  I do judge, my judgment is true, for it is not I alone 
that judge, but I and he who sent me. In your law it is 
written that the testimony of  two men is true; I bear 
witness to myself, and the Father who sent me bears 
witness to me.” They said to him therefore, “Where is 
your Father?” Jesus answered, “You know neither me 
nor my Father; if  you knew me, you would know my 
Father also.” These words he spoke in the treasury, as 
he taught in the temple; but no one arrested him, 
because his hour had not yet come.
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The Reader concludes The Word of  the Lord.
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